
 

Village of Bloomington 
Regular Board Meeting 

January 3, 2022 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Village Board was called to order by Village President Robert McLimans at 

7:00 p.m. 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the flag was said. 

 

Roll call was taken, present: Robert McLimans, Dennis Moris, Tim Senn, Dawn Drew, Nate Copsey, Bob Fox, 

and Scott Daentl.  

 

Motion was made by Daentl and seconded by Senn to approve the minutes of the regular board meeting for 

Dec. 6, 2021, as read. All were in favor. Motion carried.  

 

Motion was made by McLimans and seconded by Senn to approve the accounts payable reports for Dec. 2021. 

All were in favor. Motion carried. 

 

Officer Reukauf was present to give his report. Reukauf explained he received complaints, but nothing major. 

They were on speeding issues, and animals and were taken care of. McLimans thanked Officer Reukauf, and, if 

anything comes up, he will call him.  

 

A resident was present to complain about his neighbor’s fence and explained the issues and that the board 

should pass a fence ordinance. 

 

Kathy Valdovinos, the library director, was present to get the President’s approval on accepting Trish 

Burmeister to the library board. Approval was made. 

 

Ronnie Mumm was present to give the maintenance report. Mumm reported the snow plowing was going well. 

Mumm asked if the clerk could do the billing for Schmitz waste hauling, and that she should bill them out at 

$20.00 per thousand gallons. The board asked Mumm if he could make sure the Parking lot on Canal Street is 

plowed out. 

 

The new building inspector e-mailed the clerk and stated he could not come and would attend the February 

meeting. 

McLimans updated the board on the Municipality Building repair. He stated everything was going pretty well. 

 

McLimans explained the Parking ordinance and that he felt the Ordinance hours should be changed and if 

anyone had an opinion about the hour change. The board discussed the ordinance. Motion was made by Daentl 

and seconded by Fox to approve the change in the Parking Ordinance. All in favor. Motion carried. 

 

 Krissy from Town and Country Sanitation was present to present the board with a new contract for Sanitation 

pick-up. The board said they would get back to them after next month. They asked her if the price is negotiable, 

and she said she would ask Doug and get back to the clerk. The clerk was asked to call waste management and 

others to get other bids. 

 

There being no additional business to come before the board, Moris moved to adjourn the meeting and seconded 

by Senn. All were in favor. Motion carried.  

 

Clerk/Treasurer  

Mary Culligan   


